Town of Haw River

Agenda Meeting

Monday, November 27, 2006
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Agenda Meeting on Monday, November 27, 2006 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt and Steve Mullis
Councilmembers Absent:
Jeff Fogleman



AGENDA SESSION
Public Hearings
Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meetings’ Minutes – October 30, 2006 and November
6, 2006.  There was no discussion.

New Business

Change Meeting Dates for Holidays Dec 25 and Jan 1 – The Council decided to change the date of the meetings because of the holidays and hold both meetings on January 2, 2007.

Set Public Hearing for Fire Prevention Code Amendment – Keith Beaver told the Council that there were some changes in the code from last year and we needed to be sure it includes all appendices or they do not apply.  They will vote next week to set the hearing for January 2, 2007.
Set Public Hearing for Illicit Discharge Ordinance – Mayor Boggs explained that this is to meet our Stormwater permit requirements.  He asked Misty if it was from the state.  Misty responded that AWCK had used the state model and made some changes to fit Haw River.  They decided to vote next week to set the hearing for January 2, 2007.
Annual Certification of Firemen – Mayor Boggs explained that this was a yearly thing and there was no discussion.
Resolution for Suntrust Bank – New Signatures – Mayor Boggs said that this item and the next one were to add Mayor Pro-Tem Mullis to the signature cards since he was elected Mayor Pro-Tem.  There was no further discussion.
Resolution for 1st National Bank & Trust – New Signatures – There was no discussion.
Appoint Delegate for TAC – Mayor Boggs asked Councilmember Mullis if he would serve on the TAC.  Councilmember Mullis said he would so the item was moved to the business session.
Appoint New Councilmember for Vacant Seat – The Council said they would like for interested parties to sign up at Town Hall and they would then choose from the interested parties.
Master Plan for Downtown – Mayor Boggs announced that there was a meeting earlier in the day which he and Councilmember Mullis had attended and there is someone interested in purchasing the old mills.  He said they would like for the town to commit to doing a master plan of the downtown area.  He said there is $10,000 in the current budget to do a project like this and the town will try to put a similar amount in the budget for next fiscal year.  The Council came to a general consensus to earmark the money in the current budget for a downtown master plan.  All of the present members said they would love to see the mills restored and will help any way possible.
Open Forum 

No comments.
Announcements
Mayor Boggs told everyone that Santa will be going around on the fire truck the second Saturday in December.
Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to go into closed session with the attorney to discuss personnel matters at 7:20 p.m.  The meeting was open back to the public at 7:54 p.m.

There being no further business, Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to adjourn at 7:55 p.m.  Passed unanimously.

____________________________         ________________________________

Mayor                                                       Town Clerk

